
Public Hearing Notice 

St. Louis County 

Board of Commissioners 

 

Notice is hereby given that the St. Louis County Board of Commissioners will hold a 

public hearing at 9:40 a.m., Tuesday, April 14, 2020, at the St. Louis County 

Courthouse, Duluth, MN, to receive public comment on established priorities and 

funding recommendations included in the 2020-2024 Consolidated Plan and Fiscal Year 

(FY) 2020 Action Plan for the Community Development Block Grant (CDBG), HOME 

Investment Partnerships (HOME), and Emergency Solutions Grant (ESG) Programs 

administrated by the U.S. Department of Housing and Urban Development. 

 

Due to the emergency conditions necessitated by the COVID-19 pandemic and  

recommendations of the Centers for Disease Control and Prevention (CDC) and the 

Minnesota Department of Health (MDH) public comments should be submitted in 

advance of the hearing and will be accepted by the Board on April 14, 2020. Comments 

may be transmitted by mail, phone, fax, or email to: Phil Chapman, Clerk of the County 

Board, St. Louis County, 100 North 5th Ave W, Duluth, MN 55802; phone 218-726-2385; 

fax 218-725-5060; or email chapmanp@stlouiscountymn.gov.  

 

Copies of the 2020-2024 Consolidated Plan and Fiscal Year 2020 Action Plan may be 

obtained on the St. Louis County web site at www.stlouiscountymn.gov and visit the 

Plans and Reports tab on the Community Development Block Grant page or by 

contacting Steve Nelson at nelsonst@stlouiscountymn.gov or 218-742-9561.  

 

The St. Louis County web site at www.stlouiscountymn.gov provides accessibility 

options for persons with disabilities or limited English proficiency.  
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